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 Police in Auki raid homebrew outlets in Malaita Province 
 
 
Police in Auki, Malaita Province, recently conducted an operation and raided homebrew 
outlets in response to calls made by community leaders to curb crimes. 
 
Malaita Province’s Provincial Police Commander (PPC), Chief Superintendent Tex 
Tafoa, said the raid was carried out after police received information of illegal brewing of 
home brew (kwaso) that triggered many unwanted behaviours causing fear and threat to 
women, elderly people and children in the community. 
 
Chief Superintendent Tafoa confirmed their team raided several identified kwaso 
producers and confiscated 5 X 20 liters of kwaso and cylinders. The kwaso producers 
escaped prior to police team arrival. 
 
The Malaita provincial commander appealed to those who engaged in kwaso cooking 
and those who causes problems to refrain and listen to their leaders.  
 
“Kwaso is the main issue which causes domestic violence at homes and disturbances to 
community when people are drunk. It also posed major health risk,” PPC Tafoa said. 
 
He said as the festive season approaches, communities are hoping for a safe and 
peaceful celebration that is free from unnecessary disturbances.  
 
“Police will maintain operations and anyone caught committing an offense will be dealt 
with immediately,” PPC Tafoa said. 
 
He urged all community leaders in the province to support the police in their festive 
operations to ensure peaceful and meaningful celebration.  
 
 //End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon 

Islands by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The 

RSIPF strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for 

the Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the 

RSIPF values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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